

American Legion Auxiliary Department of California Constitution and Bylaws March Bulletin

Hello everyone. Welcome to Spring. I am sure that you all are looking forward to some sunshine as much as I am.

We still have some work to do to get everyone current with their Bylaws. Currently we have one district and ten units that at past due with rewrites. Remember that Convention is rapidly approaching and that your unit and district Bylaws need to be current in order for you to be seated at Convention. As you update your Bylaws keep in mind that they are to be kept as permanent record and that each member is entitled to a copy.

The Model Unit and District Bylaws are now on our website (calegionaux.org). If you have questions or concerns, please contact me. I am always available to help.

Again, as you are all aware, there have been many changes to the National Constitution & Bylaws these past few years. The current Constitution & Bylaws can be found on the National website, https://member.legion-aux.org/member/committees/constituton. All Units need to be aware of the changes and revise their documents accordingly. Remember these are your operating documents.

End of Year Report Due Dates:

Unit Reports are due to District Chairman by April 14
District Reports are due to Department Chairman by May 1

REMEMBER, "Kindness is a gift anyone can give".

Glenda Schultz
Department of California Constitution & Bylaws Chairman
916-335-3345 grschultz108@outlook.com
108 Graeagle Ct., Roseville, CA 95678